MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 3rd AUGUST 2011
APOLOGIES

Apologies had been received from Steve Booth, Brian Bennett and Chris Ransome.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the July 2011 meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings

MATTERS ARISING

John Foster had been to Jefferson’s top see if they had managed to refurbish the pump for the borehole but they had taken no action to date.

The refurbishment of the pump house was discussed following receipt of the estimate from J&A builders. The original estimate had included unnecessary items and was too high but the second estimate, leaving us to do the door and roof was £1800 which included clearing the old shed, laying a concrete base, replacement of all the old pipe-work and building a concrete block slightly larger unit which was to include a drain in case of internal flooding. Mick Sugden has already sourced a free door and Chris Ransome said that he had made enquiries about roofing and we would be able to get an off-cut from his employer at a reasonable cost. The builder would then concrete the roof support joists in as part of the job.

Geoff Figgett asked if the walls would be rendered, as this would be less unsightly that the blocks and this will be looked into. Also he asked if it was possible for the large hole in the access road could be filled in at the same time as the contractor would have mixed concrete on site. Rob Daniel added that any excess concrete could be used inside the tyres round the lake. John Jenkinson proposed that we accept the estimate and this was seconded by Mike Sheard and voted for unanimously.

TREASURER’S REPORT

Ian Yates gave a full report of finances for the month; income had been £314 from membership fees, caravan fees, MYA entries and catering. Expenses were £259 from electricity, catering, site maintenance, donation to RNLI (Re George Robinson) and MYA prizes. We now have 168 members and 34 juniors of whom 59% live within the East Yorkshire boundaries.

EVENTS

The F/E Nationals had been by far the best-attended event to date and brought in around £750 income for the club. Ian Phillips had received some very good feedback on the event about the catering, organisation and general reception from the club. The lake had been booked for the same weekend next year. Ian Phillips thanked everyone who helped out during the weekend, especially Mike, Denise and Kirsty for their valiant efforts in the kitchen. Jenny Hickman, a wife of one of the racers had organised a raffle for BMBS which resulted in a £100 profit.

The Summer Open Day is on 7th August and setting up will be as usual at 2pm on Saturday and any help would be appreciated. Tombola prizes will be welcome either before or on the day. We will also have a Bring and Buy stall, which will include the rest of George Robinson’s effects from his garage sale.

4th September is our next Club Sunday and will feature Club 500’s, fun yacht racing and the second round of the BMBS Scale Steering Championship.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The Chairman once again asked that all members who use the crockery in the kitchen please wash it, dry it and put it back where it belongs.

Geoff Figgett a proposed a vote of thanks to Fred Dunn for making the scale lighthouse, which is now on the harbour. The Secretary proposed a vote of thanks to Geoff Figgett for his hard work in refurbishing and improving the scale harbour.

John Foster said that following the success of the F/E Nationals the MPBA had been approached by NAVIGA, the world governing body to host the next European Championships and as this would be a 4/5 day event he asked the members what they thought. There was a positive response from the members who thought it was a once in a lifetime opportunity and be a real feather in the club’s cap. However, as Ian Phillips pointed out there was very little information at the moment as to exactly what input the club and NAVIGA would need to give apart from a fee of around 800 Euros from BAVIGA for the event and John Foster, following a suggestion from Paddy Ramsey said he would make further enquiries and report back to the members before any decision was made.
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